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Enterprise bargaining discussions between Wilmar Sugar and Renewables and 

representatives of three unions in Townsville yesterday were constructive. 

 

A Fair Work Commissioner assisted in the discussions. In the course of the day, the 

parties succeeded in narrowing the gap further between unions’ claims and company 

offers. 

 

The Commissioner, Bernie Riordan, has offered to provide further input and remain 

available should the parties wish him to contribute further. 

 

Yesterday's confidential discussions are ongoing and without prejudice, so the 

company does not intend to discuss details outside the negotiating room. 

 

We are disappointed that all three unions notified us of further industrial action within 

15 minutes of the discussions concluding. 

 

The planned stoppage has been notified for all sites this Saturday morning.   

 

We will continue to keep you informed. 

 

Best regards   

 

https://mailchi.mp/709c9103af56/industrial-action-4419047?e=eb9fcce51f


 

IAN DAVIES  

General Manager Cane Supply and Grower Relations   
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